GRAND ISLE CEMETERY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
February 8, 2022, 3:30 p.m., Grand Isle Listers’ Office

Meeting was called to order by Ilyo McCray, Chair, at 3:35 p.m. 
Commissioners present: Lucille Campbell, Val Hunter, Sue Lawrence, Ilyo McCray,
Jane Pomykala 
Guests: none
Val moved to approve the minutes of December 14, 2021, Jane seconds. Motion passed with all in favor.
Administrative report from Sue:
Invoice for $120 from The Islander for legal notice publication was paid.
$295.14 from Hanson fund was received.
1 lot was sold and $100 received for burial fee.

Ilyo has received no response concerning trimming branches at Quaker Cemetery.

Sue contacted the owner of land adjacent to Hoag Cemetery to let him know the Cemetery Commissioners were not interested in the lot.

One bid for lawn care at the 3 cemeteries was received and opened by Ilyo. Ronnie Bushway’s bid was for $39.50 per hour with a  renewal of his insurance. Sue moved to approve the bid from Ronnie Bushway for $39.50 per hour for lawn care at three cemeteries for the period April 1, 2022 to March 31, 2023. Val seconded, all in favor. This is a $2 per hour increase from previous years.

Sue contacted VFW member Jay Buermann about flags for the veterans. He will get back to her to confirm that the VFW is furnishing flags again this year. The estimate is that 200 flags should be ordered. The Boy Scout Troop has a very small membership. Jane will see if 4-H is active and could provide volunteers. Val suggested using students who need community service.

Work session: Ilyo reviewed mapping project; discussion about pinning more lots in Sect. H, and cleaning Quaker Cemetery fence and stones in Macomber Cemetery with Wet and Forget.

Val moved to adjourn, Lucille seconded. Meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m.
Next meeting March 8, 2022.

Respectfully submitted,
Lucille Campbell, Recording Secretary
